IN COMMITTEE

May 11, 2021

The Honorable City Council
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Infrastructure & Redevelopment Meeting held on Monday, April 26, 2021,
considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillors Abreu, Dunn, Carney, Lima, Markey, Giesta and
Council President Lopes, requesting that a Representative from Eversource come before the
Special Committee on Infrastructure and Redevelopment to provide a status report of the
condition and quality of all underground gas pipelines throughout the City, especially in the wake
of the 3.6 magnitude earthquake which took place in New Bedford and throughout the region on
Sunday, November 8, 2020 (To be Referred to the Special Committee on Infrastructure and
Redevelopment and DPI Commissioner Jamie Ponte.) (Ref’d 02/25/2021)

On motion by Councillor Lima and seconded by Councillor Giesta, the Committee VOTED: To
recommend to the City Council to take “No Further Action” on the WRITTEN MOTION,
Councillors Abreu, Dunn, Carney, Lima, Markey, Giesta and Council President Lopes, requesting
that a Representative from Eversource come before the Special Committee on Infrastructure and
Redevelopment to provide a status report of the condition and quality of all underground gas
pipelines throughout the City, especially in the wake of the 3.6 magnitude earthquake which took
place in New Bedford and throughout the region on Sunday, November 8, 2020. This motion
passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 5, Nays 0, with Councillors Abreu, yes; Giesta, yes; Lima,
yes; Lopes, yes and Morad, yes.
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CITY OF NEW BEDFORD
CITY COUNCIL

February 25, 2021

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting that a Representative from Eversource come before the Special Committee on
Infrastructure and Redevelopment to provide a status report of the condition and quality of all
underground gas pipelines throughout the City, especially in the wake of the 3.6 magnitude
earthquake which took place in New Bedford and throughout the region on Sunday, November 8,
2020. (To be Referred to the Special Committee on Infrastructure and Redevelopment and DPI

Commissioner Jamie Ponte.)

Ian Abreu, Councillor at Large

Hugh Dunn, Councillor Ward Three

Naomi R.A. Carney, Councillor at Large
Scott J. Lima, Councillor Ward Five
William Brad Markey, Councillor Ward One
Maria E. Giesta, Councillor Ward Two

Joseph P. Lopes, City Council President



